August 11, 2022
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday August 11, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Becky Strand, Brad Johnson, Jeri & Graham Webster, Ivy DeBruycker, Cindy and Tom Larson, Dennie and Debbie Allen, Joel Rivard, Alan Rivard, Sharon Rivard, Kyle Johnson, Arlen Schultz and David Dowell and 1 other person who’s name on the sign in sheet is illegible.

Motion made to approve the minutes from the July 14, 2022 regularly scheduled monthly meeting by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

Motion made to approve the July 28, 2022 maintenance meeting by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the July 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $25,595.12.  The receipts register shows a balance of $212,556.69 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $369,682.75. A motion made to approve the report by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made to transfer $30,000 from ARPA funds to General fund by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Residents of Teal Avenue
Three residents of Teal Avenue were present (Arlene Schultz, Kyle Johnson and David Dowell) to discuss concerns regarding the road.  The major concern discussed is the amount of traffic traveling to the ball field that creates a large amount of dust.  All 3 residents agreed that the amount of traffic has been getting heavier every year.  Some of the residents have purchased chloride in front of their homes but it is not enough.  It was reported during this meeting that sometimes visibility is less than a quarter of a mile due to the amount of traffic and the speed the drivers are going that creates a lot of dust.  
One resident reported that he counted 40 plus cars on the road in one evening creating a huge amount of dust.  The request of these residents is to see if there is anything that the board can do to help eliminate some of these issues and concerns.  The residents have no intention of getting the ball park shut down, they just want to work together to find a resolution that is satisfactory to all parties.  The board agreed to review the scenario and get back to the residents with a proposed resolution.

Upland Road

Chairman Stovern reported the findings that he and Johns Schmalz worked together on in regards to the speed limit.  The township has the authority to change the speed on this road to 35 mph.  Chairman Stovern asked the residents of Upland Road how many were in agreement to decrease the speed limit to 35 mph and there was 100% show of hands from all Upland Road residents present.  
Next steps will be for the Board of Shafer Township to create a resolution changing the speed limit to 35 mph, ordering signs, placing the signs on the road and contacting the Chisago County Sherriff’s office to alert them of the speed limit change. 

There was also discussion on researching options to either gravel Upland Road or lay down double chip seal.  The board will continue to monitor this road, continue to research the options and keep the residents informed as things progress. 
Webster Property
Graham and Jeri Webster were present as they needed some paper work signed.  Both the Chairman and the Clerk signed documents appropriately and completed the paperwork for the Webster property.  

Contract Work
A motion was made at the July 28, 2022 road meeting to us RE Peterson for the road work in the township.  A motion was made at this meeting to rescind the motion by Supervisor Schmalz, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried to rescind.
A new motion was made to go with Keller Construction by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor; motion carried.  The reason for rescinding and making a new motion is because the first contractor forgot to add some significant information that made the bid higher than originally presented.  Using Keller Construction decreased the price from the final bid.  
Driveway Permits
We are changing a couple of things in the application.  If there is an existing field driveway, it needs to be brought up to township specification.  Seeding and blanketing the side slopes will be required before getting the deposit money back from Shafer Township.  A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve these updates, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Update on 336th
Supervisor Schmalz and Supervisor Hoffman met with Prefer Paving & Ready Mix, Inc. to discuss the blowout.  Prefer will come in and patch the blow outs at this time for a fee of $9,150 but they are 3 to 4 weeks out.  Chairman Stovern feels that we should get another bid in the meantime.  
A motion was made to seek another bid by Supervisor Hoffman, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.  It was decided that we will go with the lowest bid once the 2nd one is received.
A quote was requested from Prefer to mill out the cracks and put down 3 inches of overlay on this road. The quote came in at $98,000.  

Dead End Sign
The dead end sign came in but the new address signs did not come in.  
Maintenance Update
Thirty five hours was put into the park in the last month.  There was more woodchips needed then expected.
Got started on the 2nd mowing and will get more into that in August, should be done within the week.  

Amador maybe interested in reaching out to us for mowing 2nd pass this summer.

Brad has about 37 hours into the building for the last month.  The outside lighting is complete and he still needs to do more work in the shop.  The parking lot lights still need to be worked on.
Emergency lighting has been updated/fixed and now works in the building and in the shop.

Put a photo synthesis light in the pavilion and has replaced some of the electrical covers.  He will be fixing the remainder of the outlets.

Brad did report that the City of Shafer maybe putting their mower up for sale, we may be interested in purchasing it as it is the same as what we have, only a little bit bigger.  

Miscellaneous

All the mailbox posts are now on the property of Shafer Township.

Supervisor Hoffman asked if we need to start trying to find a contractor to work with on the cold storage.  He will start contacting contractors (Mortons, Walters and Sherman) to ensure we have 3 bids to review.
Chairman Stovern met with Home Safe Pest Control.  They will send a quote for what it would cost to work with Shafer Township on building pest control.  The current company we are using is not fulfilling our needs.  

Public Comments
Joel Rivard thanked the board for taking the time to review options for Upland Avenue stating the residents appreciate that effort.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 pm by Supervisor Hoffman, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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